This report commences 9th November 2004 due to a short family holiday in Thailand after the CQWW contest, held the last weekend of October. The regional three reports was well received with lots of useful information about interference as heard from other countries. Several correspondents giving good definitions of the type of interference heard. 

Please note that I have not had any request from anybody for my data files I have gathered on intruders, included with each report, either for both sound and picture files. I wounded if this a measure of the level of interest shown? Is it worth carrying on if no action is forthcoming?

The 9th and 10th of November the A & K index where very high with the corresponding poor prorogation condition. All DX bands were apparently dead, with the exception of 40 meters were it is still wall to wall with transmission due to short skip

Despite the bands being dead all day, the evening continues to be open on 40 meter with very strong fish net (military) receptions. It appears that these beacons have now been identified as military stations having returned in force with four continuous transmissions now being received very strong. One new being identified on 7.03770 Mhz.  I don’t read morse, but it can be heard in USB exactly one Khz offset on the spectrum display. Three beacons are evenly spaced by 100 c/s apart and the forth 500 c/s apart from this. Given the upper and lower edges as per my spreadsheet. It is logical that there is room for four more beacons. Time will tell.

On Friday 12 Nov, 10 Meters 15 Meters and 20-Meter bands were dead all day. Not a single 10-meter CB heard. The early morning South East Asia maritime net has been relocated to 14.323Mhz because of interference from China. It is assumed that the net commences at 01:00 GMT net controller is a station located on Puket Island. (A typical open net to none amateurs). 

This report continues on 24th November after my return from the Seanet convention held in Bangkok Thailand. No report of interference was any subject of conversion heard during the conference from any DX contesters. It is assumed that too experienced Dxer’s, interference is not an obstacle or bothersome. 

The absence of Ray Gerard was sad, and all participants wished him well, and acknowledge his great and personal contribution to organizing the Seanet conference and toward amateur radio in Thailand.

